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Newsletter 
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Welcome  From  Our  New  District  Governor! Welcome  From  Our  New  District  Governor! 
 

What a whirlwind the last three weeks have been.  As you may know by now PDG Wayne 
Karanovich resigned his position as the District Governor of 25-5 six weeks into his term due 
to personal reasons.  On August 27th a special Executive meeting was held a Camp 
Woodsmoke for the purpose of nominating a new District Governor so the name could be 
sent to Lions Clubs International for approval by the LCI Executive Board of Directors.  I am 
the Lion who has been nominated and approved to complete PDG Wayne’s term.  Perhaps 
you remember me as I was the District Governor in 2011-2012.  Looking forward to working 
with you during the coming year. 
 

I’ve been scrambling to understand 
what plans Wayne had put in place 
and now that it is official, we can get 
back to normal by conducting the 
business of District 25-F.  I don’t 
plan on changing anything as all ap-
pointed Lions have agreed to contin-
ue their service under my guidance. 
 

A formal letter of introduction along 
with my contact information and a 
picture will be sent to all Lions Clubs 
President, Secretaries and Treasurers 
during the next month. 
 

< Continued on Page 2…> 
PCC Stephen Winegardner about to get hit by the  Centen-
nial Celebration Bus in Omaha. 
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Hello to my ‘F’avorite Lions ‘F’amily 
VDG Melissa  Baker 
 

First, please join in a heartfelt thank you to our new DG – 
PCC Steve Winegardner!  He has stepped up to re-take the 
mantle of DG responsibilities until the end of this Lionistic 
Year ending June 30th, 2017. 
 

‘F’amily Please make him welcome by scheduling your club’s official 
visit today. Check the official Calendar to coordinate your visit 
– http://www.indianalions25f.org/calendar.html. It’s first 
come, first serve for dates so schedule your NOW. 

Contact Cabinet Secretary Gayle Feeney: grfeeney25F-
sec@yahoo.com.  

< ...continued from Page 1. > 
 

September 15th thru 17th was spent in Omaha, Nebraska at 
the USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum, an annual event 
designed to educate Lions from the two countries concerning 
new possibilities for their Lions Clubs.  There were more 
than 2000 Lions in attendance.  Three days of training and 
motivational speakers get you charged up and proud to be a 
Lion.  Renewed Old friendships were renewed and met many 
new Lions during these three days. 

Remember to schedule all official visits through the Cabinet 
Secretary, Gail Feeney, and send all payments due to Cabinet 
Treasurer Patricia Bigham. 
 

Two key dates to remember this month are the District 25-F 
Cabinet meeting to be hosted by the Bright Lions Club on 
October 15th and dinner with International President Bob 
Corlew on October 23rd hosted by the Clermont Lions Club 
to hear about “New Mountains to Climb. 
 

I want to thank the Past District Governors who have 
stepped up to help make the official visits this year.  Without 
their acceptance of this challenge, I would not have submitted 
my name for consideration.  Thank you PDGs 
 

- DG Steve Winegardner 

Indianapolis Washington Township Lion Chris Reinhold, PID 
Linda Tincher, PCC Stephen Winegardner beside the Centennial 
Celebration Bus in Omaha. 

I’ve been privileged to be able to attend a few charter 
nights around the State and the Lions USA/Canada Fo-
rum in Omaha, NE.   
 

Here are a few things that never change: 
 

 A Lion is welcome to attend any function without charge.  
As part of your member dues, You have the opportunity 
to visit any Lions Club, anywhere in the world.  

 You may attend Cabinet meetings, District Meetings, 
State Conventions – all without cost.  That is not to 
say that purchasing a meal or two in good company or 
attending seminars with great company would cost 
that much more.  We try very hard to keep the prices 
reasonable for our Lions because, as you know, there 
are two things Lions are the best at: Eating and Talking! 

 If the event is a good distance from you, there are lower 
cost hotels available.  As a Lion you receive benefits from 
several hotel chains.  Arranging a group together to at-
tend at the same time is a great way to keep costs down, 
you can share the costs for fuel, hotel, etc. 

 If you haven’t thought about it before now, are you 
going on vacation to another state?  Lions are EVE-
RYWHERE!  Check here: https://
directory.lionsclubs.org/?language=EN to find one 
close to your destination to add a little bit of fun visit-
ing “the relations” and have a great story to tell when 
you come back. 

So now that I’ve pulled the ‘Mom’ guilt out a little bit, I 
would again, encourage you to visit, visit, visit!  Go forth, 
learn new ideas, and bring them back for tryouts at home.  
 

I am so proud to be able to help your clubs and you for 
the next few years.  Indiana…and especially our ‘F’abulous 
‘F’amily are looked to as leaders, by other Lions, from our 
individual Lions (You) on up.  You make us look good!  
Stay the course, attend events, and have a great time talk-
ing and eating…as all good Lions do. 
 

Mark these dates down:  Remember that this information 
can also be found on the updated website http://
www.indianalions25f.org/  

 September 25th, 2016 – Pork Chop Sunday at Camp 
Woodsmoke 11-4 

 October 15th, 2016 – Fall District Cabinet Meeting in 
Bright Indiana.  What’s a cabinet meeting and why 
should I attend?  Email me at lionmelis-
sab@gmail.com and I’ll give you the information! 
BRING YOUR CLUB’s BANNER – As we were un-
able to have a banner night this year, we ask that eve-
ryone come show off your finery at the cabinet meet-
ing.  I’m excited to see all the different ones! 

< Continued on Page 3…> 

http://www.indianalions25f.org/calendar.html
mailto:grfeeney25Fsec@yahoo.com
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Greetings Fellow Lions of  25F! 
2nd VDG Ron Bigham 
 

Autumn is upon us. This is my favorite time of year as the 
leafs of the trees show off their hues of yellow, red and 
orange before going into dormancy but not so for Lions in 
District 25F. 
 

Autumn is the time for conducting vision screenings, 
handing out dictionaries to 3rd graders, planning and at-
tending pancake breakfasts, helping with various commu-
nity projects and getting together with other Lion mem-
bers to exchange new ideas and information at various 
State and District events. Plan now to attend those up-
coming events and whenever possible visit other Clubs 
and support them by volunteering to help and/or buying a 
meal or two. 
 

“New Mountains to Climb” has been quite the statement 
for our District this year. With the resignation of our Dis-
trict Governor, it has been a whirlwind the last several 
weeks, but your District leadership voted PCC Steve 
Winegardner to the DG position when he volunteered to 
finish out this year’s term. When DG (PCC) Steve visits 
your Club or you visit with him at Lions events, be sure to 
“Thank” him for taking on this leadership role. We are 
fortunate to have Lions such as PCC Steve in District F. 
 

So enjoy your autumn food treats such as warm cider and 
“hot” donuts. Yum! Yum! Two of my favorites served 
together!! And be careful bobbing for apples!! 
 

Bite’em!!!!!!!!!  2VDG Lion Ron Bigham 

The Dust Settles... 
Lion Patricia Bigham, Cabinet Treasurer 
 

Now since the dust has settled from the State Fair Corn 
Stand, I am getting to the matters at hand. 
 

Attached to this newsletter is a new form I would like all 25-
F Clubs to implement.  This document is to be submitted 
with your clubs donation check.  The document states exact-
ly how your club would like the funds distributed. If you 
would like this document emailed to you so you can save it 
to your computer, please do not hesitate in contacting me by 
email.  Pbigham25ct@gmail.com 
 

Thank you for your cooperation implementing this document. 

< ...continued from Page 2. > 
 

 November 5th, 2016 – Indiana Lions Conference in 
Plainfield, IN.  A dinner will be held Friday night the 4th 
which will feature an outstanding local comedian.  
Again, there is no charge to attend, any charges would 
be related to the food offered and your cost to get there.  
It is nice to order a meal, especially coming from a dis-
tance. Exciting times to be a Lion – come experience the 
new joys! 

 

I thank you for all you do from the bottom of my heart – 
Yours in Lionism, 
 

VDG Melissa Baker   http://www.indianalions25f.org/  

Chicago Here We Come 
Cabinet Secretary Gayle Feeney 
 

I am so excited to see the registration for us is now open for 
the 100th year celebration of Lionism.  The incredible plan-
ning that has taken place to get a convention of that magni-
tude on the books, I can hardly imagine. 
 

I attended a leadership conference put on by LCI a couple 
of years ago.  It was for only about 200+ folks from the US 
and Canada.  It was, by far, the best planned and executed 
conference I’ve ever attended. (Being a teacher, I’ve attend-
ed many.)  If there was a glitch during the seminar, we 
couldn’t tell.  I can hardly imagine what it takes to put on a 
conference the size and scope of our Lions International 
Conference.  
 

I am very excited about the various opportunities that are 
open to us for broadening our horizons and becoming better 
Lions.  Between the district opportunities at cabinet meeting 
and conferences, the district and state conventions and now 
this 100th International Convention we should more readily 
be able to fulfill our motto: WE SERVE. 
 

See you in Chicago! 

Eyeglass Mission to Mexico 
PDG Tom Slattery 

 
District F will conduct an Eye Glass mission to Mexico in 
Feb. 2017. 
 
PCC Sue Topf has stepped out of mission work because of her 
many other  Family & Lions responsibilities.  I will be the 
Mission leader. 
 
The mission dates are Feb. 18th 2017 a Saturday to Feb. 25th 
2017 also a Saturday. 
 
you must have a valid US Passport. We are working on the air 
line cost now & I will have that information at the October 
Dist. F cabinet Meeting 
 
We will be going to the city of Pachuca, in the State of Hilda-
go, NE of Mexico City.  Pachuca has a population of over 
250,000. This city is at about 8,500 ft above sea level.  If you 
have any kind of breathing problem, this is NOT for you.  I 
will be at the October District F Cabinet meeting & will be 
glad to answer ANY question at that time.  
 
PDG Tom Slattery 
317 430 1663 
tgslats.1@comcast.net 

Changes to 2016-2017 25F Directory 
 

Charles Coombs, Secretary, Decatur Central Lions Club, p. 46 
    Business phone number should read:  317-662-6825 

mailto:Pbigham25ct@gmail.com
http://www.indianalions25f.org/
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We are searching for people to donate items for our Silent Auction at the Indiana Lions Conference!  
It is always a fun activity and helps our Lion Youth Activities.   
 

 

We have supported many wonderful activities with the Auction and we want to make this year another 
great year for this.  People come in and visit all day and find new things to bid on to help us out.  It is 
always a fun bidding activity that Lions like to visit.  There is a great display and a big variety of 
items.  This is where you come in!   
 

We are asking each district to provide items for the Silent Auction.  They should appeal to Lions and 
generate a bid of at least $25 each. 
 
 

Your district’s items can be given to us at the Friday evening dinner, or by 7:45 a.m. the morning of 
the Conference.  We will have a special award for the Lion whose item sells for the highest amount. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact us.  In addition, please let us know ahead of time the items 
you will be bringing along with the names and clubs of the donor(s) so we can have the bid sheets pre-
pared ahead of time.  
 
 

Thank you for your help. 
 

Yours in Lionism, 
PDG John and Lion Linda Scott 
317-856-4089    lindamscott@comcast.net 

Indiana Lions Conference 
Plainfield Middle School 

Plainfield, Indiana 
Saturday, November 5, 2016 

Osgood and Versailles Lions 
Assist in Disaster Response 
Submitted by VDG Melissa Baker 
 

Indiana Knights of Columbus Disaster Response Team 
traveled over 1900 miles  to deliver over 650 totes and 
cleaning supplies to the flood victim of Louisiana.  Approx. 
600 totes and cleaning supplies were delivered to the Louisi-
anan Knights in Gonzales, La. and 50 totes to Catholic 
Charities at St. Henry Parish in Amite, LA 
 

These items we out of stock locally and in much demand. 
Over 100,000 home were affected by the historic flooding in 
the Baton Rouge , La. area. 
 

Items were donated or purchased at a discount thanks to Wal-
Mart in Lawrenceburg, Lowes in Madison and Lawrenceburg, 
and Menards In Columbus, Greenwood, and Jeffersonville. 

This humanitarian trip was supported by the Indiana State 
Council of the Knights of Columbus , K of C Councils in 
Osgood, Lawrenceburg, Bright, Union and Indianapolis, 
along with Lions Clubs of Osgood, Versailles. Many indi-
viduals from around the State of Indiana made donation 
including South Bend, Osgood, Versailles and Indianapolis 
along with Tom Tepe Autos in Milan. 
 

Donations are still being accepted to offset the cost of this endeavor. 
 

Make checks payable to Indiana State Council Charity 
Fund Inc. and send to 5756 W. Fairground Rd. Osgood , 
IN 47037. 
 

Thanks, 
Bill McDonald 
Knights of Columbus 
Indiana State Council 
Disaster Response Coordinator 



 

Lions District 25-F Newsletter, October 2016  Page 5 of 21 

 



 

Lions District 25-F Newsletter, October 2016  Page 6 of 21 

 

ATTENTION:  CLUB PRESIDENTS AND SECRETARIES 
 
Now is the time for action. 
 
As you know, Lions will be celebrating 100 years of service in 2017. The big celebration will 
take place in Chicago during the International Convention. However, there are things that need 
to be done, and reported at the local level. 
 
There are five sets of Centennial report dates, each with a particular area of focus for collection 
of data and reporting: 
 
 The dates are as follows (NOTE change in Due Dates): 
 
 Spring 2017, area of focus is Membership, date due: March 15, 2017 
 Fall 2017, area of focus is Legacy, date due: September 15, 2017 
 Spring 2018, area of focus is LCI Forward, date due: March 15, 2018 
 
 Club Name: ___________________________________ 
 
 Club Centennial chair: ___________________________ 
 

Accomplishments (What has been accomplished in the area of Service): 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Challenges (Are you reporting service activities, etc. 
 
  Yes___    No___ 
 
Comments: ____________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Please forward to me at dosalsbery@att.net, phone 317-823-0821.  
Remember the due date is March 15, 2017. 
 
 
 Jack Salsbery, PDG, 25-F 
District Centennial Coordinator 

mailto:dosalsbery@att.net
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Dear Lions,   I am honored to serve as Chairperson of your Lions 
Clubs International Foundation (LCIF). I believe strongly in our Foun-
dation, which is a vital part of Lions' international service efforts. One 
of the most touching moments of my life was seeing how Lions joined 
together with LCIF to provide food, supplies, and opportunities to the 
refugees struggling in Europe. I am so proud to be a part of this foun-
dation.  
  LCIF helps Lions improve peoples' lives around the 
world, combating vision problems, responding to major catastrophes, 
providing valuable life skills to youth, and so much more. LCIF helps 
all Lions serve by providing grant funding for your local and global 
humanitarian efforts, and Lions help to support LCIF's mission.  
  LCIF sets a fundraising goal every year to meet Lions' humanitarian 
needs worldwide. While we do not have the final numbers yet for 
2015-16, we expect that you Lions donated over US$39 million. 
What an incredible feat! With your help, we hope to raise just over 
US$45 million this year so that we may continue serving the world 
and promoting harmony.   I like to think of the beginning of a new year 
the start of something great, and I am excited to embark on this jour-
ney alongside you Lions, some of the most dedicated and selfless 
people the world has ever seen.  I know that together we will achieve 
many great accomplishments this year. Thank you for your dedication 
to our Foundation!   Sincerely,   Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada Chairperson, 
Lions Clubs International Foundation  

 

LCIF Awards US$44 Million in Grants 

More than US$44 million was awarded in LCIF grants during the 2015-16 
fiscal year. These grants are providing clean water in Haiti, measles vac-
cinations in Zimbabwe, children's cancer research in Australia, flood relief 
in India and Pakistan, and so much more. Lions will help millions of peo-
ple worldwide through these grants, which were made possible through 
your generous support.  

 

Exciting Changes to the Contributing Member Program 

Every gift, in every amount, helps further LCIF's mission. Each dollar raised helps 
Lions to make the world a better place. As of July 1, 2016, your contributing member 
donations of US$20, US$50 and US$100 will be credited toward your Melvin Jones 
Fellowship or Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship. Make a donation today!  

 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=vW0Dbrt8heU2nC6J-I-pF41BYO6UdMzCeEQ2vx8PMTb32CaJE3y1CZBsMk8xdd3IPKWn0sf12WcSSh8_ChMtow%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=vW0Dbrt8heU2nC6J-I-pF41BYO6UdMzCeEQ2vx8PMTb32CaJE3y1CZBsMk8xdd3IPKWn0sf12WcSSh8_ChMtow%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=j0-6lecaHkR0Icaszul_EWK-4aHT4_PAnbi45R2pJ66gakporw0mLwPojd716EKfjYhXhN5NrGnBDS416sIk3Q%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=YHF-8on4lta6i_tIIsJfv3uL4C36pNfIpb_adIjKoo0Sxd1r2x8GwNeoWhiSsmB-jmEn5LPwSRGF7h_0_cKfag%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=TFkVmExB7O0xAmm0S0MnYI46jwcJ1-DSkGhOuwi7r96iKxvVKvHH8P3ZkGdWmsJ-O5W16ktr46_UVbN0WdVt_g%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=onlzB9li30AGicJEv2d1Ra0j6oJtcHDYGQxKEJM0DoOdSSF86xCyGU0muzhcS2h3bGe5OA7u5Iv03NYtcPKVsQ%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=sU8PZT6qcmObOaz0qejs-mxg-YMSOwncZcrvYE8wL4JZD4ItEfUyfoHQchyBUXIJ4mu4rkponozGXfLOk3WYYg%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=9k8QTKdaYocrjhAeVrPjxC60ubqStHU0BZlSjlzNmwW067sm3OXEKYyePZelJJwCRy-L_2wS_4oLShvG6ODB3Q%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=lG5cKReJ6dWnT-0l5s2YfOgzrfhKr4DAcwUgHjDvz23OnPrKrx3bT2YV4Sn_FWcMRIjToj5MIJhdoBiG3LMHNA%7E%7E


 

Lions District 25-F Newsletter, October 2016  Page 8 of 21 

 

 

September Newswire  

In this month's Newswire, watch and share our new Centennial Service Challenge video, learn about the next Worldwide Week of 
Service, register for LCICon Chicago and more!    

Congratulations on Serving 100 Million People! 
Two years ago, Lions were challenged to serve more than 100 million people by the end of our Centen-
nial Celebration in 2018. Now, you're invited to celebrate the achievement of this incredible milestone 
in true Lions style—by renewing your commitment to service and joining together to continue to serve 
the people who need us most.   But first, take a minute to watch the 100 Million Served video on 
YouTube and reflect on the millions of lives changed by Lions service around the world.  

Save Sight this October 10-16 
Join international president Chancellor Bob Corlew for a special Worldwide Week of Service event designed to end preventable 
blindness and visual impairment in your community and around the world. Plan a service project saving sight in your community 
during October 10-16, and your club will be eligible for special recognition. From vision screenings to white cane donations and 
more, there's an opportunity for every club to change lives this October. Visit the Worldwide Week of Service in Sight webpage 
for more information and start planning your project today!    

Register for the 2017 Centennial Convention in Chicago 
Be part of history and register today for the 100th LCICon in Chicago, June 30-July 4, 2017. Celebrate your pride in being a Lion 
with thousands of members from around the globe for fun, fellowship and more!    January 13 is the deadline to lock-in the best 5-
day centennial registration fee of US$130.00 and to guarantee your hotel reservation at our specially discounted Lions rates. 
These hotel rates are available only to Lions convention attendees and are sure to sell out quickly.    McCormick Place Conven-
tion Center will be the hub of activity where the plenary sessions, International Show, Lions exhibit hall, vot 
ing,seminars and more will take place – all within one convenient venue. March down Chicago's famous State Street in the Lions 
International Parade of Nations. Make plans to tour the International Headquarters Office, visit Melvin Jones' gravesite and see 
Chicago's architectural gems on one of our special Lions convention tours.    Some special surprises are in store too – keep up-to-
date on the LCICon website and Facebook page!    

Video: Seeing Better, Reading More 
September 8 is International Literacy Day! Watch this video from the Lions Quarterly archives to learn how Lions in Arizona 
combined a community vision project with a literacy project – helping improve the sight of families while encouraging parents and 
children to read together. Share the video and your club's literacy activities on social media to let everyone know how Lions are 
making an impact. Visit the Lions Clubs International website for more project ideas.     

Purchase a Peace Poster Contest Kit by October 1 

 

For more than 25 years, millions of children from nearly 100 countries have participated in the Lions International Peace Poster 
Contest. Purchase a Peace Poster Contest kit to sponsor a contest in your community, and encourage children to express their 
thoughts on peace through art. The deadline to purchase a kit for the 2016-17 theme, "A Celebration of Peace," is October 1, 
2016. The kit is available in all 11 of our official languages, and costs US$11.95 plus shipping, handling and applicable taxes. 
To order online, go to the Club Supplies Store (Item Search: Peace Poster Kit). Don't forget to share your #PeacePoster photos 
on Facebook, Instagram and Twitter!  

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=030fWfMr-1epSo2-eLPAUUe4GtmjaFl6YQ3LHuLwnbfF6z9yZg7SoyCbqoqMYsmLSvS8DeIBfWYKrCbBUT_5mw%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=4pclfagy8G5wZEtKypUuS7BKD3lovVxFKyv4nqj910CNkUGnTQQRhT7-GZG3lyxmReNU9b7fQ2lNkXAHGiyA8g%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=0RDqzeMtPYTCKp9-VmTBa5tZ6JjS4J3FYKohuaMUlFM0nZQDVVl9ozYq7p0IDcYpD4XyWP0GSlmuWA_IC3C9Lw%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=gEF4G8wooQyJc_seqqInEetGsGhUlzmloGNXVjf2q1qyJ8TJxkD5zRKhsuHVuOq6S6HQPmngACQMOQh7Qupiwg%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=dm6j3UIQ_nmVkqVEj_bvReKwEWD4qvkluPtjhZTRzwlXpWF1OXgC7nNigdGcvmKHSTtoOmEr_Obi456kEeEf2g%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=pfLMdT5mO1MbRK4ZpB8HRohAC_iI8RGqpFB8QKSrITh-U0usZdRjj0TEFtvuSjo-5FwULvyuu6zfpsavgNkhKQ%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=68gsK6fWNRpMKNc7wkuyEuL9nq46W1zDDU2iFdKUFL_EEkLSs7ET2wmsot0IS_M3zkJjsVsDTDzb43REOAbYOw%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=ij9dchCTqCUX3d9xDp-jsudd8WXFn-zP3lczuVSgunXWDSXn7U2Tvh_u9NgORoyHwa8vmBRdCQNMFQ9CxZ6sAA%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=ZFPzjwpQikrUIFc66x8JwULTBXc0VoyLFDpS6yt3km5D_d0nNBEcm_ifDFhczGsgr6dIFymdRuLcf7hQ7kHQ2g%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=ZFPzjwpQikrUIFc66x8JwULTBXc0VoyLFDpS6yt3km5D_d0nNBEcm_ifDFhczGsgr6dIFymdRuLcf7hQ7kHQ2g%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=L_DUSveV-__EXf4ZmRXnHJ9ixh6GderfI9ErfybHocdiv6E3uZTvFy4m38cEFv_av9BClhlACHmFbBWlvuexTQ%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=cmYWLAMNkvmW23jDBSWawNfpE7MmNazxaTRbJrcJ2uA-lX112vR-fK7g6uizDQrdW6CwRD0miIYg9OD5TYxydg%7E%7E
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Dear Lions,    Did you know that since its founding in 1968, our Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) has 
given out more than US$950 million in grants? That is an incredible 
amount of money. What is even more incredible is that we have 
improved the lives of hundreds of millions of people throughout the 
world.   We could not have done that without you! Did you also 
know that LCIF relies entirely upon donations from Lions and 
friends? Yet, only six percent of Lions make an individual donation 
to LCIF each year. You read that correctly: only six percent of Li-
ons give an individual gift to LCIF. To those who have already 
made a donation this year, thank you.   If every Lion gave only 
US$100 this year, we could raise US$140 million. A single US$100 
donation can provide measles vaccinations for 100 children, a 
week's worth of food for a family after a disaster, life skills training 
for a classroom of students through Lions Quest, or a loan to an entrepreneur whose business will support an 
entire family. That donation can, in fact, change someone's life.   For clubs who donate as little as US$50 per 
member, LCIF will award special Club Giving Banner Patches. Please encourage every member of your club to 
support LCIF this year. Help us to help those who need us most.   Can I count on you to demonstrate your com-
mitment to the LCIF mission?   Sincerely,   Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Founda-
tion  

 

An Exciting Opportunity for You! 

There is an exciting new way for you to be involved with LCIF at 
the local level. By serving in the newly created Club LCIF Coor-
dinator position, you can be an ambassador for LCIF in your Li-
ons club. You will share stories about the Foundation's work, 
motivate fellow Lions to support LCIF, and further LCIF's mis-
sion. With support from your District Coordinator and LCIF staff, 
you will help shape the future of LCIF. Talk to your club presi-
dent today if you are interested in becoming a Club LCIF Coordi-
nator.  

 

Grant Application Deadlines are Approaching 

LCIF provides grant funding to assist Lions districts in developing and imple-
menting large-scale humanitarian projects. These humanitarian grants help 
Lions expand their outreach and increase their impact within local and global 
communities to serve even more people in need around the world. Applications 
for Standard, Core 4 and International Assistance Grants are due no later than 
October 7, 2016, for review at the January 2017 board meeting.  

 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=aqClhAmMWk5151lDk-BB4g1saPklIZYPApm_CnBQeK1L69oTAPSzJ5zxn1s52-srPsetdZIK_Dahf_Uue7z-Pw%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=aqClhAmMWk5151lDk-BB4g1saPklIZYPApm_CnBQeK1L69oTAPSzJ5zxn1s52-srPsetdZIK_Dahf_Uue7z-Pw%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=r0s2jBrRDIr0px_vnNPQqMDPyeo6g9BHeKRXu1hEIJx_vONwmtKLU8y0U2UmzaMtR9WyK1sbUt3XY0EQxx92ZA%7E%7E
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Dear Lions Leaders:   The next Emerging Lions Leadership Institute for the Lions of United States of America, Its Affiliates, Ber-
muda & The Bahamas & Canada will be offered in Chicago, Illinois, USA on January 21-23, 2017. We seek your assistance to help 
recruit qualified Lion participants for the institute. 

This institute teaches valuable leadership skills at the club level and is targeted to Lions who have not yet been club president. 

The institute will be conducted in English and we will be accepting seventy-five (75) Lions, total. 

Please download the application and actively encourage qualified candidates to apply. Completed forms must be received by: No-
vember 7, 2016.    

 

If you have questions or need further information, visit our website or contact us at institutes@lionsclubs.org. 

Sincerely, 
Kathryn H. Ryan 
Manager, Institutes and Seminars Leadership Development Division.  

 

 

 

Dear Lions,     Please remember that all Lions Clubs, Districts and Multiple Districts that have annual gross receipts less than 
$50,000 and do not have to file Form 990 or 990-EZ, must file the e-Postcard (also known as 990-N). Please note that this is an IRS 
requirement.  
 
Please note that this is an IRS requirement and that the 990-N electronic filing system moved from Urban Institute's website to 
IRS.gov in February 2016. All filers must register at IRS.gov prior to filing their next Form 990-N. This is a one-time registration if 
the designated Lion files annually. If the designee changes from a prior year, the new designee must register with the IRS.   Please 
refer to the below regarding annual filing requirements:  

 Gross receipts normally less than $50,000, file a 990-N 

 Gross receipts greater than $50,000 and less than $200,000 and total assets less than $500,000, file a 990-EZ or 990 

 Gross receipts greater than $200,000 or total assets greater than $500,000, file a 990 
The e-Postcard is due by the 15th day of the fifth month after the close of your tax year. Lions Clubs operate on a fiscal year, July 1 – 
June 30, and the e-Postcard will be due by November 15th each year. Please note that an organization cannot request an extension 
for filing the Form 990-N.   If you do not file, you risk losing your tax-exempt status. Any Lions Club that fails to meet its annual 
reporting requirement for three consecutive years automatically loses its tax exempt status under the new law. A club may get rein-
stated if they complete an application for recognition of exemption even if they originally fell under a group exemption.   Every Club 
and/or District must have an employer identification number (EIN), even if it will not have employees.  The EIN is a unique number 
that identifies the organization to the Internal Revenue Service.  To apply for an EIN, you should obtain a Form SS-4 and its Instruc-
tions from the IRS.  You may also apply for an EIN online, by telephone (1-800-829-4933), or by fax (fax number at the location 
accepting applications from your state).  It is important that the Clubs and Districts are using the correct EIN for their annual fil-
ing.   For frequently asked questions about tax issues and regulations affecting Lions clubs and leadership, go to the Lions Tax FAQ. 
Go to www.irs.gov/eo for complete details and while you're there sign up for Exempt Organization's free email newsletter, EO Up-
date, to receive up-to-date information posted on the charity pages of irs.gov.   Legal Division Lions Clubs International  

 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ymgIjjrjrbuVXwCOl0Y4BA%7E%7E&pe=KQQZaECLrK3lRXDYg67Spvd_qvgo1lIueWrEcLm25lxIVcr9x3r0OssvH9FOVcO-ERLDI1AWqWGyDaAIPDVuXg%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ymgIjjrjrbuVXwCOl0Y4BA%7E%7E&pe=I9AQqV7pH5TWv1ZD6YTsbh8qR9mngKG_R0DKz2v6dGYrhWH0iG7q_uIu8uXT_Zpao3DGU8jODmDTxOdStc343w%7E%7E
mailto:institutes@lionsclubs.org
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=ymgIjjrjrbuVXwCOl0Y4BA%7E%7E&pe=L3LmX_jUus7uwJ4dj8nuI3rQyZcZ2LV57_R-hVZmtLQ_0wGJAj73E49_Vm9RnnGt3F1R8j0yjyMlyOpIjQRANg%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=z5Xc1_SiZzw6mpkj7V67MVxtq9c7t6b0CkxQRUAiL3LYMF1z8DR4WGPslb3PrCONx2N0i20ijVYqVCruvHQuTA%7E%7E
http://IRS.gov
http://IRS.gov
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=BM6VpfR8eKxjO715N_v8EORDcb1meUagWQu9O2XfBWZJFTMCylq7IV6tK8QT0ZJ2nA0WaSAA3IVml3MyJmy2bQ%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=4wUzSKamMk4aq7ySC6nwZcV__VyO2s55SzoIlAkEsd65JcaPnLqtwmHY1XYEL-eI3zKPHht2-Wl5nn0FNu-ZPw%7E%7E
tel:%281-800-829-4933
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=hvbegXZFvQlK8WRvIGnnYQs8TtcdxiNbYLqT7kCD4Yyxq8Hho2iql1P2lplcan6cc_JSU9rj6fitJto1wSoP6Q%7E%7E
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=CjUtB9iqCuhLmAHOV2yYOg%7E%7E&pe=JJEmU6W6XGzFKRV4jiTS-jYt2OVo7rkaLix1dljOT32uicuTS8Grzd_IBgmrZfZDN_h36-9Vmoe3S6x0B2Wxxw%7E%7E
http://irs.gov
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Get ready Indiana Lions.  Make plans to attend the Lions Clubs International Convention and 100
th
 Anniversary Celebra-

tion in Chicago, Illinois June 30 through July 4, 2017.  Your Indiana Lions International Convention Committee is working 
hard to ensure your attendance is memorable.  In the coming months, we will be passing along more information as 
plans are completed by Lions Clubs International. 
If you have any questions, go to the LCICon web site at http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php . . . 

. . . or contact one of your ICC members.  We hope to see you there! 
2016-2017 ICC Members 
PDG Dan Wilcox, Chairman – danwpu@comcast.net  
PDG Gary Ochs – gochsinlions@att.net  

PCC Reed Fish – rfish@amfam.com  

Council Chair Vic Fisher – superduper826@aol.com  

State Administrative Secretary PCC Sue Topf – pccsue@indianalions.org  

State Comptroller PCC Vernon Provines – vprovines@sbcglobal.net 

http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php
mailto:danwpu@comcast.net
mailto:gochsinlions@att.net
mailto:rfish@amfam.com
mailto:superduper826@aol.com
mailto:pccsue@indianalions.org
mailto:vprovines@sbcglobal.net
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Southport Spaghetti Dinner 
We are raising money for the City of South-
port to purchase a new mascot "Justice" 
costume for the Southport Police Depart-
ment. 

 

Join us for FUN, FOOD and PRIZES. 

Dinner, Silent Auction and Door Prizes 

Saturday October 1st. 

Southport Community Center 
6901 Derbyshire Rd. 

4:00P.M. until 8:00P.M. 
 

Menu:  
Spaghetti and Meatballs 

Garlic Bread 
Tossed Salad with “Olive Garden” dressing 

Assorted Desserts 
Drinks 
$8.00 

 
Another worthy cause, brought to you by the 

 The Lions Club of Southport Inc. 

“We Serve” 

 
Tickets may be purchased in advance from any Southport 

Lions Club member or. 

Call Bob Roe 317-797-3294 or 

Pauline Ulrey 317-374-7294 

Credit Cards Welcome 
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   Golf Scramble     
 

  

Liberty Lions Club 

4 Man Golf Scramble 

Saturday, October 8th, 2016 
 

1:00 pm Shotgun Start 

Liberty Country Club 
1391 US 27 N 

Liberty, IN 47353 

765-458-5664 

 

No Handicap Restrictions - Bring your best players, or your best friends, or both! 

Prizes will be awarded throughout the field based on the number of teams entered.   

80% of the prize fund will be paid to 20% of the teams. 

$40 Entry for Liberty Country Club Members, $50 for Non-Members.  Entry Fee in-

cludes:  green fee, cart, closest to the pin, long drive, food during and following play. 

Optional Skin Game will be available 

 

Team Captain:  __________________________________ 

Phone:  ____________________________ 

E-Mail:  ____________________________ 

 

 

Mail Entries to:  Liberty Country Club 

             1391 US 27 N 

                     Liberty, IN  47353 

 

                                                   Or, Call:  765-458-5664 to Enter! 

 

Net Proceeds from this event are used to fund the Community Service Projects of the Lib-

erty Lions Club.  This year, this event will help to provide funding for our Christmas for 

Children Program in Union County. 

 

Thank you for playing!  

 

libertyindianalions.com 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=golf+cart&view=detailv2&qpvt=golf+cart&id=5EB2CCD56ACB4EFBEF406114E8199E464A0C0039&selectedIndex=19&ccid=ITAiWzRw&simid=608000867261090744&thid=OIP.M2130225b347036fda862d203494ae536o0
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Indiana Lions District 25F  *  Fall Cabinet Meeting 
Saturday, October 15, 2016      

Hosted By: The Bright Lions Club 
 

Dearborn Hills United Methodist Church 
25365 State Line Road, Lawrenceburg, IN 47025 

 

Doors open at 8:00 am, Meeting starts at 9:30 am 
Coffee, tea, water and pastries 

 

Lunch $15.00 with advance reservations by 10-1-16 
Fried Chicken with Sides, Dessert and Drinks  

 

CLUBS ARE ENCOURAGED TO BRING CLUB BANNERS, WITH POLE, TO THE MEETING. 

 

Please send Reservations and payment to: 
 

Lion Diane Bender  
3833 Jay Lynn Drive, West Harrison, IN  47060 

812-637-5752 
Please Make Checks Payable to: Bright Lions Club 

 
Name of Members attending: _____________________    
 
                                                 ___________________     
 
Home Club Name ______________________________    
 
Amount Included: ____ x  $15.00 by October 1

st
; $20.00 at the door 

 
Directions to Dearborn Hills United Methodist Church: 
 

Take Interstate 74 East to Exit 164/St. Leon  
Turn Right on Indiana 1 
Go approximately 2.4 miles and turn Left at the flashing light on North Dearborn Road 
Go approximately 5.3 Miles and the Church will be on the right at the corner of  

North Dearborn Road and State Line Road.  Watch for the signs! 
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Indiana Lions State Convention Information 

Happy Birthday Lions! 

 
That is the theme for the 2017 Indiana Lions State Convention in Evansville on April 28—30, 2017. Make your plans 
now to join Lions from across the state of Indiana at the 2017 Indiana Lions State Convention to celebrate 100 years 
of lionism. More than 130 Lions have already pre-registered for the  Convention. The convention will be hosted by 
the Oakland City and Petersburg Lions Clubs, assisted by Lions from throughout District 25-E. 
 
Lions Clubs International President Robert Corlew will be our special guest at the convention. IP Corlew will partici-
pate in the presentation of awards at the Awards Luncheon on Saturday, and will be the keynote speaker at the All-
State Banquet on Saturday evening. Convention attendees will have an opportunity to meet IP Corlew during a semi-
nar session on Saturday afternoon. 
 
A frequently asked question about the convention is: “What is the dress code for the All-State Banquet on Saturday 
evening?” The District Governors and other Lions leaders seated at the head table will be wearing formal dinner jack-
ets, but this is a Lions function and Lions apparel is always appropriate at a Lions function. Please plan to attend the 
All-State Banquet, even if you don’t have a Lions vest or shirt. We want you there, no matter what you wear. 
 
Several exciting events and tours are being planned including a Friday evening dinner aboard the LST 325. LST 325 is a 
restored, fully operational, Navy ship that actually served our country in WWII. The LST is docked in Evansville on the 
Ohio River and will provide a unique dining experience. There will be a special breakfast commemorating Dr. W. P. 
Woods, LCI’s first International President, who just happened to be from Evansville. Theme baskets are great items to 
bring for the Silent Auction. A great way for your club to participate in the convention. There will be many surprises 
throughout the Convention. 
 
There is no charge to attend the convention business sessions, seminars, or visit the exhibit tables. We have done our 
best to provide affordable meals at the convention, including children menus for the Saturday Luncheon, All-State 
Banquet, and Sunday Brunch. Walk-in registrations will be accepted during the convention, however, no meal reser-
vations will be accepted after April 20. The deadline for meal reservations at regular prices is April 1. After April 1, the 
price for each meal will increase by $5.00. We encourage you to register early to avoid the added cost. 
 
We look forward to celebrating 100 years of lionism with you at the 2017 Indiana Lions State Convention! 
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PCC Steve Winegardner 
4550 Manning Road 
Indianapolis, IN  46228 

“Where There’s a Need, There’s a Lion.” 

Lions District 25-F Newsletter 
October 2016— A publication of the Lions District 25-F Inc. — www.lions25f.org  


